	MINUTES OF MEETING WITH PATIENT FORUM

Thursday 15th January 2015
    PRESENT: Mr E Hogg, Mrs C Ferguson, Mrs S Crosby, Mrs S Parkes,
    Lynn  Young (admin) &  Karen Crook (PM)
    Apologies:  Mr N Thompson, Mrs N Myers &  Mr S B Elliott,

	Items discussed today
1. Minutes from last meetings -  09.10.14
2. Matters arising: N/A
3. Community Council (CC) Meetings – dates 30.10.14, 27.11.14
Meetings were held at Dr Piper House.  SB summarised items discussed on 30.10.14, apologies were sent for the meeting held on the 27.11.14.  A summary was given to all, copy inserted below.  

[image: image1.emf]Report from the CCG  Meeting - 30.10.2014.pdf


4.  Comments from Suggestion Box
The suggestion box is emptied at the end of each month.  The questions are then put together and a response is given which is put up in the waiting room next to the suggestion box.  Some months there are no comments at all.  We do not write back to each individual patient as we feel it is beneficial for everyone to know of the comments made and the response given.

No comments in the box since last meeting.
.  
5. Staff/Building Changes – KC informed the group of changes:
· New Practitioner – Lynfa Fairhurst joined the practice on the 05.01.14.

· Dr Metcalfe - due to retire on the 31.01.15.

· Dr Geddes is due to go on maternity leave from 30.04.15 – looking for locum cover.

· Dr Wilson is now working an extra day per week.

6. Patient Survey/Friends & Family Test – KC informed everyone that the patient survey is not required this year as Friends & Family Test is in place instead.
Friends & Family Test report for December was discussed.  The group felt the comments were very positive.  
7.  Patient Access to Medical Records –BE sent a summary reference access to medical records.  Copy was given to all.  BE was very positive in his feedback and found it very useful.  As from the 01.04.15 everyone will be able to request access to their summary card record. This is not FULL access; this just shows medication, allergies and sensitives.
8.  Care Quality Commission (CQC) – The group were aware of CQC and their purpose.  KC reminded everyone that all practices in Darlington were due to have an inspection, still awaiting dates. 
9. AOB:
Prescriptions - Discussed the 48 working hours for ordering repeat prescriptions.  In the past practices were issuing repeat prescriptions earlier then 48 working hours but due to the demand practices and pharmacies are struggling to do this therefore patients have been reminded about the 48 working notice required.  Pharmacies have said that if a patient needs them sooner than they are willing to lend/sell some to the patient as long as they are a regular client to their pharmacy.  
10.  Date of next meetings:
Date of next meeting is Thursday 10th April 2015 at 14.00. LY will send reminders by telephone/e-mail/post to all.
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